MAYFIELD DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB
Annual General Meeting Tuesday 15th April 2014

The thirtieth Annual General Meeting of the Mayfield Duplicate Bridge Club was held at St John’s Church Hall, Tadworth on Tuesday 15th April 2014

The Meeting commenced at 7.15pm with 29 members present including the following Committee Members:
Adrian Patrick (Chairman)
Peter Cogliatti (Treasurer)

Helen Seymour (Secretary)
Pam Jardine

Roger Morton (Captain)

1 Apologies for Absence

Roger Sugden, Arun Suri, Alan Bailey, Ann Madden, David Norman, Alan Rainbow,

Audrey Kolbe, Clive Allum, Ann Chapple, Elizabeth Johnson
2 Minutes of the twenty ninth Annual General Meeting
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Meeting and asked for questions or corrections to the Minutes of the last AGM. 
The Minutes were approved.  Proposed Keith Jackson, Seconded Sylvia  Timberlake. 

3 Reports from Officers 

A copy of the Chairman’s report is attached (A)

A copy of the Secretary’s Report is attached (B)

Treasurer’s Report 

The Treasurer presented the accounts, a copy of which is attached (C)

Last year we had a deficit of £5,820 due to purchasing a Duplimate machine, Bridgemates and a laptop. Table money increased and there has been a corresponding increase in prize money. We no longer have a reduced rate for the Friday evening rent. Prize vouchers were discontinued. The Treasurer anticipates a surplus of £500 in the coming year. Chris Pullan asked whether the financial situation was sustainable as the reserves are less than four months income. The treasurer replied that we don’t have any unforeseen expenses but if the Rent is increased we will have to review Table Money and subscriptions next year. 

The accounts were approved. Proposed Chris Pullan, Seconded, Malcolm Channing

A copy of the Captain’s Report is attached (D)

Roger Morton congratulated Peter Lee for winning the National Pairs Championship.

Malcolm Channing presented the prizes as set out in the Captain’s Report. Prize money was later distributed by Peter Cogliatti.
4 Elections and Appointment of Officers

Martin Trouse has retired from the Committee.

The list of all nominees, proposers and seconders, Attachment (E) had been posted on the Notice Board and, with no objections raised, all were duly elected as follows:

Adrian Patrick, Chairman, Helen Seymour, Secretary and Peter Cogliatti, Treasurer. 

Other Committee members re-elected are; Roger Sugden, Pam Jardine, Alan Bailey, Tim Cook, Roger Morton, Phil Tilbrook and Cindy Gregory. 

Derek Ash was elected as a new Committee Member.

5 Any Other Business

Geoff Whitehead gave a vote of thanks to the Officers and Committee for all their work during the year 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.30pm

